
 
 

 

 

 

From: Christiansen, Lia 
To: Simon, Alisha (MDH) 
Cc: Reed, Laura M (Fairview) 
Subject: Request for information from St. Joseph"s Hospital 
Date: Wednesday, May 23, 2018 8:25:54 AM 

Ms. Simon, I am responding to a request from Stefan Gildemeister Director, Health Economics 
Program about St. Joseph’s Hospital. I am responding on behalf of Laura Reed, President of Acute 
Hospitals for Fairview Health Services. 

1.What is the number of available inpatient beds as of May 2018? 239 
2.Of the currently unused inpatient licensed bed capacity, 
a.How many beds could be brought online within a short period of time and without structural 
change or reorganization of patient rooms (e.g. leaving single rooms as single rooms or converting 
observation units to inpatient units)? 23 inpatient beds 
b.How many beds could be brought online with minor structural changes or reorganization of rooms 
(e.g. refurbishing space not used for inpatient care)? Additional 19 inpatient rooms 

Please let me know if you have additional questions. 

Lia Christiansen 
COO- Acute Care 
HealthEast St. John’s, St. Joe’s and Woodwinds Hospitals 
Fairview Lakes and Northland 
lchristiansen@healtheast.org 

The information included in this e-mail message, including any attachments, is 
intended only for the person or organization to which it is addressed. This 
e-mail message may contain information that is privileged or confidential. If 
you receive this e-mail message and are not the intended recipient or 
responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, you may not 
use, disseminate, distribute or copy the information included in this e-mail and 
any attachments. If you received this e-mail message by mistake, please 
reply by e-mail and destroy all copies of this message and any attachments. 
Thank you. 
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